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District Governor Sarah Enloe’s Message 

Dear District 4-C5 Lions: 

It’s unbelievable that the summer 
season has ended, and the Fall   
season has magically appeared 
without even a howdy do!  The 
tempo in District 4-C5 is building 
and our Clubs are very active. I am 
very pleased to see how hard the 
entire District is working.  Our 
membership numbers are starting 
to grow even though we have lost 
several of our long time Lions due 

to various reasons. 
 

Tis the season of District Governor visitations! This is the high-
light of every District Governor’s year.  Because I get to visit 
the Clubs; hear about all their projects; and meet the mem-
bers.  Of course, I also get to present awards to some very 
deserving, hard working, and dedicated Lions during the visit-
ation.  On one visitation, I actually got invited to take a ride in 
a 99-year-old vintage Model—T car.  How could anyone refuse 
an opportunity like that!  The ride was outstanding and great-
ly appreciated. We have also posted the District Governor’s 
Visitation Schedule on the District 4-C5 website.  It is definitely 
an action-packed schedule so that we can ensure we visit all 
of our Clubs. 
 

I am proud to report that District 4-C5 had a group of 26 Lions 
that attended the marvelous and very informative USA/
Canada Forum in Spokane, WA.   This time, three graduates 
were presented their diplomas from the Lions University at 
the USA/Canada Forum – First Vice District Governor Cat re-
ceived her Bachelor’s and Master’s Degree; Second Vice Dis-
trict Governor Donna Prince received her Bachelor’s Degree; 
and Helene Smith received her Bachelor’s Degree.   Congratu-
lations to all!   
 

President Choi shared his theme with us again, which is: 
“We Serve Through Diversity in Service.”  He laid out a 
program encompassing growth and a celebration of di-
versity in our membership in our clubs, our service, and 
in support of the LCIF Foundation.  His main focus during 
the Forum was Membership and Lions Clubs Internation-
al Foundation.   President Choi urges us to take up the    
Challenge! District 4-C5 has accepted and taken up that 
that challenge! 
 

It seems like only yesterday, but we are already planning our 
second District Cabinet Meeting for November that is being 
sponsored by the Washoe Region Chair Becky Bell and her 
team.  It is definitely going to be an exciting cabinet meeting.  
Currently, we are planning on having a District wide New   
Member Orientation presented by Lion Jan Windsor during 
the first hour of the cabinet meeting.  This orientation will be 

beneficial for not only our new mem-
bers, but will be a refresher course for 
our long-time members.  Also, our Dis-
trict 4-C5     Directory has been released 
at our first Cabinet Meeting in Donner 
Region.  Please email me if you have not 
received your District Directory at sarahte@comcast.net or 
call  916-769-8601.  
 

Once again, we ask you to please visit our newly designed 
website, a huge thanks to Lions Jack Edwards and Jan Wind-
sor. This time, Lion Jack has rebuilt the web page for Eye Glass 
Recycling, so that it has a built-in mapping     program.  We 
need all our Club Secretaries to please send Lion Jack a list of 
the facilities/locations that you use as eyeglass donation and/
or recycle centers.  Once received, he will add the new infor-
mation to the site.  Additionally, since most people who are 
not Lions and are not familiar with our District, they would not 
know where to go on the District website to find our recycling 
centers.  Lion Jack has since obtained a separate domain name 
to link to our Eye Glass Recycling site.  If you check out 
www.LionsRecycleGlasses.com, it will take you to our Eye 
Glass Recycling page.  We ask that you help us advertise this 
domain throughout the District, any news releases and/or 
outreach that we do when we advertise a local Lions Club 
event or Fundraiser. 
 

Also, please Save the Date – October 20, 2019, at 12 Noon is 
the Lions Leadership Development Fund International Food 
Fair, presenting the “Cuisines of the Pacific Rim” and beyond 
at the Folsom Community Center, 52 Natoma Street, Folsom, 
CA.  If your club would like to participate, please complete the 
registration form and return to CS Zenny Yagen at zenny-
yagen@yahoo.com and/or call 916-599-6544.  For additional 
information, please visit our website at www.district 4c5.org. 
 

Lastly, District 4-C5 was well represented at the Juvenile    
Diabetes Research Foundation Walk at the State Capitol.  
Thanks to our District Diabetes Chair Lynn Ventura, we had 
the following Lions Clubs who have made their donations and 
came out to support the Walk: Foresthill Lions Club; Nevada 
City Lions Club; Higgins Diggins Lions Club; Folsom Lake Lions 
and Leo Club; Golden State Lions Club; Capitol Lions Club; Ca-
mellia Lions Club; Galt Lions Club; and Maharlika Lions Club.  
There were 30 plus Lions and guests that participated in the 
walk! 
 

I look forward to seeing you all during the upcoming visita-
tions and other events in the District.  Enjoy our beautiful Fall 
season and the spooky end of October…Happy Halloween and 
Be Safe! 
 

Together in Service, 
  

District Governor Sarah and Lion Carle Enloe 
“Hand in Hand, We Can Do More” 

mailto:sarahte@comcast.net
file:///C:/Users/sarah/AppData/Local/Packages/Microsoft.Office.Desktop_8wekyb3d8bbwe/AC/INetCache/Content.Outlook/D7F5YYY2/www.LionsRecycleGlasses.com
mailto:zennyyagen@yahoo.com
mailto:zennyyagen@yahoo.com
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1st Vice District Governor Cat Gon’s Message 
Dear Fellow District 4-C5 Lions!   
 

It appears that we have moved 
rather briskly you have enjoyed 
the subtle change in weather as 
we quickly  approach one of the 
most  colorful times of the year.  
 
District Governor (DG) Sarah 
and I have been traveling 
throughout our district visiting 
the clubs and sharing infor-

mation from the International President Choi’s message of 
what’s going on within our district and the Multiple.  DG  
Sarah has asked Past District Governor (PDG) Andy Anderson, 
the Global Membership Team (GMT) Leader to bring back 
the Proud Lion/Proud Sponsor Awards to any Lion who 
missed the opportunity to complete in years prior. Lion Jan 
Windsor provided the first leg of that journey with an        
Orientation session at the past cabinet meeting. Additional 
Orientation forums will be available at the upcoming cabinet 
meetings. More information is available to interested Lions 
at www.district4c5.net.  
 
The USA/Canada Forum in Spokane, Washington was recent-
ly held on September 18th-21st.  Again, we Lions had  access 
to more than 70 different seminars and topics, some of 
which were facilitated and presented by Lions from our dis-
trict and the Multiple District 4 (MD4).  The California Lions 
took top honors for having the highest percentage of partici-
pants at this forum and were acknowledged during one of 
the meals. 
 
Next year the USA/Canada Forum will be held in Louisville, 
Kentucky, September 17-19, 2020.  Registrations are already 
being accepted online at: www.lionsforum.org.    
 
Other future USA/Canada Forums will be held in: 

• Des Moines, Iowa – September 9-11, 2021 
• Calgary, Alberta Canada - September 15-17, 2022 
• Reno, Nevada – September 14-16, 2023 
 

The Lions Education Foundation (LEF) was held at Mather 
Golf Course on the 28th of September. The proceeds from 
this event were split between the MD4 Student Speaker 
Foundation and LEF.  It is amazing how many people braved 
the elements and inclement weather to support this worthy 
fundraiser.  With cold winds and threatening    imminent 
rain, that tournament proved the mettle of which we are 
comprised. All players and volunteers persevered and were 
rewarded with diminished winds and  sunshine as the tour-
nament came to an end.  Congratulations to the teams and 

all the efforts by PDG Andy Anderson and his crew of volun-
teers for a successful tournament. 
 
Now is the time to consider attending our convention.  “Wish 
Upon A Star.” Best pricing is NOW!  This year the process 
has changed. The application is posted on the   district web-
site at www.district4c5.net and in the Lions Pride newsletter. 
Payment due is based on the registration fee, meals and the 
package schedule.  Meals may be purchased a-la-carte, but 
the most optimal pricing is the package.  If you wish to     
extend your payments over the course of time, our           
Convention Scheduled Payment plan is available.  Just      
contact Administrative Assistant (AA) Jeri Retzlaff to arrange 
payments. The application is fillable online. Just print a    
completed copy and forward with your check to AA Jeri 
Retzlaff at the address on the form. A copy may be saved to 
your computer for future reference. 
   
Housing must be booked directly by each attendee through 
the Marriott website also located on the application.   Please 
be sure to make your hotel accommodation arrangements 
early in order to ensure receipt of the Lions discounted rate.  
Once the block of allotted rooms is booked at the Marriott, 
all late bookings will be at the hotel’s prevailing room rate.   
 
Once again, the district is asking for your support by placing 
an advertisement in our souvenir Convention Program. This 
is your opportunity to Promote your Club Fundraisers; Cele-
brate your Clubs Successes; Honor your Club Officers; Recog-
nize your New Members; and much more.  The placement of 
your Ad will be based upon receipt by the program chair and 
deadline for the Convention Ads is March 31, 2020. 
 

Full page 5.25” (w) x 8.25” (h) - $100 
Half page 5.25” (w) x 4.25” (h) - $50 
Business Card (3.5” (w) x 2” (h) - $25 
 

Please submit Ads (to Scale) in jpeg (preferred); Microsoft 
Word; Publisher; and/or PDF format to: catgon@att.net. 
Send payments (make checks payable to District 4-C5) and a 
hard copy of your ad to:  Lion Cat Gon, 32 Sunlit Circle,  
Sacramento, CA 95831. 
 

I hope to see you while out and about in the district at the 
many upcoming district and club events or at the next 
cabinet meeting in Newcastle, November 9th.  
 
Until we meet again, please stay safe and enjoy the mag-
nificent splash of colors and the change of the seasons. 
 
Respectfully yours,                
Lion Cat, PDG Erv Gon, and Family 

http://www.district4c5.net
http://www.lionsforum.org
http://www.district4c5.net
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2nd Vice District Governor Donna Prince’s Message 

Dear Fellow Lions, 

Fall has arrived, and with this 
season of cooler weather and 
shorter nights we have many to 
do just what our Lion’s motto 
declares - “WE SERVE”! 

We are entering the time of year 
when Crab Feeds are plentiful, 
and one could easily feast on 
this seasonal delight at a differ-
ent club nearly every week until 

spring.  Be sure to invite other Lions to your fundraisers 
and activities through the MyLion app at LCI.  This is easily 
done by clicking on each club listed when reporting your 
upcoming monthly activities.  All the Lions with email   
addresses on file with LCI will get your invitation to attend 
your event.  If you are experiencing difficulties with       
reporting, don’t hesitate to call our Global Service Team 
Coordinator Jill Santos (luvthesepurses@gmail.com) or 
Zone Chair Jeri Wartena (wartena@comcast.net).  Both 
are skilled when it comes to reporting on MyLion.  

Our District’s annual International Food Fair at the Folsom 
Community Center is just a week away on October 20th.  
The time is 12 noon to 3pm.  If you or your club hasn’t 
signed up to prepare a tasty dish please do so soon with 
Cabinet Secretary Zenny Yagan or use the form available 
in this bulletin.  The theme is “Cuisine of the Pacific Rim.”  
Tickets are $25, Leos are $10 and children 10 and under 
are free with a paying adult.   Don’t forget to decorate 
your booth to showcase the yummy food prepared.  This 
is an important event, as the proceeds provide grants to 
Lions who wish to attend approved leadership confer-
ences and seminars throughout the United States. 

Speaking of leadership conferences, the USA/Canada    

Forum was held in Spokane from September 19th to the 
21st.  Since we had 26 Lions from 4-C5 in attendance, it 
added to the overall number of attendees for Multiple 
District Four, which took the top honors once again for 
the most Lions from a Multiple!  This was a fantastic learn-
ing experience with more sessions offered that one could 
possibly attend.  The difficult task was deciding which of 
the 70 plus sessions to select.  This was the first time I 
attended the USA/Canada Forum and I was so impressed I 
already signed up for next year’s to be held in Louisville, 
Kentucky.  If you have not gone before, I encourage you to 
put it on your Lion’s list of “Must Do’s.”  

 

The USA/Canada Forum not only offers great seminars; 
one also has the opportunity to interact with our Lions 
leaders, current and past, including our International Pres-
ident, Vice Presidents, and International Directors.  Our 
President, Dr. Jung-Yul Choi, and other Keynote speakers 
gave inspirational addresses after the lunches and Satur-
day dinner.  It truly was a whirlwind few days and I 
learned so much that I will use not just while serving as a 
Lion, but in my personal life as well. 

There are still a few openings to attend the Regional Lions 
Leaning Institute (RLLI) in Santa Rosa from January 25th to 
the 27th.  The deadline to register is December 15th and 
space is limited.  This is a great opportunity to learn more 
about leadership and meet other Lions from California to 
share ideas for new projects and fundraisers.  I will attest 
that some of the best ideas implemented in my club were 
“borrowed” from other Lions and their respective clubs.  

Yours in Lionism, 

Donna Prince 
2nd Vice District Governor 

Lion Jack Edwards, the District webmaster rebuilt the web page for Eye 
Glass Recycling so that it has a built in mapping program. 
 
Club Secretaries:  Please send me a list of the local facilities that your 
club uses as eyeglass donation/recycle centers. Once received, it can be 
added it to the site. 
 
Additionally, since most people, who are not Lions and are not familiar 
with our District, would not know to go to the district site to find recycling 
centers, Lion Jack obtained a separate domain name to link to our site. 
 
If you check out www.LionsRecycleGlasses.com it will take you to our 
page. It would be wise to advertise this domain throughout the district in 
any news releases or outreach that we do when we advertise a local   
Lions Club event or fundraiser. 

http://www.lionsrecycleglasses.com/
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Lions: Please remember that all Lions clubs, districts and multi-

ple districts that have annual gross receipts of less than 

US$50,000 and do not have to file Forms 990 or 990-EZ must 

file the e-Postcard (also known as 990-N). If your Lions club, 

district or multiple district has a foundation, which is a sepa-

rate legal entity, the appropriate form will need to be filed as 

well. All filers must register at IRS.gov prior to filing their next 

Form 990-N. This is a one-time registration if the designated 

Lion files annually. If the designee changes from a prior year, 

the new designee must register with the IRS. Please refer to 

the following chart regarding annual filing requirements:  

 

 The e-Postcard is due by the 15th day of the fifth month after the close of your tax year. Lions clubs operate 

on a fiscal year, July 1-June 30, and the e-Postcard is due by November 15 each year. Please note that an or-

ganization cannot request an extension for filing the Form 990-N.  

If you do not file, you risk losing your tax-exempt status. Any Lions club that fails to meet its annual reporting 

requirement for three consecutive years will automatically lose its tax exempt status. A club may apply for 

reinstatement of its tax exemption even if it originally fell under a group exemption.  

Every club and/or district (single, sub- and multiple) must have an employer identification number (EIN), even 

if it will not have employees. The EIN is a unique number that identifies the organization to the Internal Reve-

nue Service. To apply for an EIN, you should obtain a Form SS4 and its instructions from the IRS. You may also 

apply for an EIN online, by telephone (1-800829-4933) or by fax (fax number at the location accepting appli-

cations from your state). It is important that clubs and districts use the correct EIN for their annual filing.   

For frequently asked questions about tax issues and regulations affecting Lions clubs and leadership, visit the 

Lions Tax FAQ. Visit www.irs.gov/eo for complete details and to sign up for Exempt Organization’s free email 

newsletter, EO Update, to receive up-to-date information posted on the charity pages of irs.gov.  

Kind Regards, 

Legal Division Lions Clubs International  

LCI Tax Filing Reminder 

2018 Tax Year*  Form to File  

Gross receipts normally $50,000 or less  990-N  

Gross receipts greater than $50,000 and less than $200,000, and total 

assets less than $500,000 

990-EZ or 990  

Gross receipts $200,000 or greater or total assets $500,000 or greater  990  

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 7 - I S S U E  4  
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District 4-C5 Newest Members for September 2019 
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Welcome New Lions Members!! 

 

Name Club Name Zone Region Month 

Crawford, Glenda Mother Lode Marshall Washoe Sept 19 

Diettert, Bruce Foresthill Foothill Donner Sept 28 

Diettert, Lynn Foresthill Foothill Donner Sept 28 

Farris, Kyle Rio Linda Wolfskill Dos Rios Sept 2 

Frasche, Xue Mei Sacramento Capitol Crocker Sacramento Sept 30 

Hargis, Diana Rio Linda Wolfskill Dos Rios Sept 2 

Hooper, Patty Foresthill Foothill Donner Sept 28 

Joshi, Bibek Nepalese Sutter Sacramento Sept 22 

Landstrom, Lexi Rio Linda Wolfskill Dos Rios Sept 2 

Lee, Kevin Sacramento Metro Crocker Sacramento Sept 30 

Lore, Diane Rio Linda Wolfskill Dos Rios Sept 2 

Luo, Fanny Sacramento Capitol Crocker Sacramento Sept 30 

Miller, Johann Rio Linda Wolfskill Dos Rios Sept 2 

Philbrook, Tecera Winters Gordon Dos Rios Aug 14 

Region New Members for 
2019-2020 

Reinstated members for 
2019-2020 

Donner 5 7 

Dos Rios 9 0 

Sacramento 10 2 

Washoe 6 1 

Totals 30 10/37 

BG Grant,  Auburn Host,  

Roland Grattan, Grass Valley Gold Country,  

Luz "Lucy" Villarica, Sacramento Midtown 

Lions Gone, but Not Forgotten 



 10 

 

Global Membership Growth Chart as of 10/1/2019 

 Club Name Zone Membership as of  
Jul 1, 2019 

First Quarter Date Visited 
To be visited 

Auburn 49ers Foothill 38   8/08/2018 

Auburn Host Foothill 41 4   

Citrus Heights Wolfskill 11   10/16/2019 

Colfax Foothill 23   9/03/2019 

Country Club Wolfskill 17   9/23/2019 

Davis Aggies Gordon 35   10/21/2019 

Delta Sutter 11   11/14/2019 

Downieville Sierra 28   9/16/2019 

Elk Grove Sutter 39 2 7/22/2019 

Esparto Gordon 19   11/21/2019 

Fair Oaks Host Wolfskill 19 1 11/14/2019 

Folsom City Host Marshall 21   9/04/2019 

Folsom Lake Marshall 13   9/12/2019 

Foresthill Foothill 46 4 10/01/2019 

Galt Sutter 29 1 10/10/2019 

Grass Valley Foothill Sierra 25 1 9/11/2019 

Grass Valley Gold Country Sierra 21     

Grass Valley Host Sierra 20 1 9/26/2019 

Higgins Diggins Foothill 51   7/18/2019 

Lincoln Hills Eureka 20   11/02/2019 

Lincoln Host Eureka 26   10/17/2019 

Loomis Eureka 50 2 10/01/2019 

Meadow Vista Foothill 23 2   

Mother Lode Marshall 54 1 8/11/2019 

Nevada City Sierra 18   9/11/2019 

Newcastle Golden Spike Eureka 17   10/22/2019 

Orangevale Marshall 17   9/17/2019 

Penn Valley Sierra 21   9/26/2019 

Placerville Marshall 19   12/03/2019 

Pride of LC Sutter 38   7/17/2019 

Rio Linda Wolfskill 31 6 8/28/2019 

Rocklin Eureka 19 1 9/3/2019 

Roseville Host Eureka 15 3 8/21/2019 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 7 - I S S U E  4  
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Club Name Zone Membership as of  
Jul 1, 2019 

First Quarter Date Visited 
To be visited 

Roseville Sunrise Eureka 38   12/17/2019 

Sacramento Antelope Wolfskill 15   9/25/2019 

Sacramento Camellia Crocker 34   12/12/2019 

Sacramento Capitol Crocker 41 2 12/18/2019 

Sacramento Embarcadero Crocker 40   1/08/2020 

Sacramento Fort Sutter Wolfskill 19   10/22/2019 

Sacramento Golden State Sutter 13   11/13/2019 

Sacramento Mabuhay Crocker 16   11/17/2019 

Sacramento Maharlika Sutter 57 2 7/16/2019 

Sacramento Metropolitan Crocker 11 1 2/05/2020 

Sacramento Midtown Wolfskill 16   9/12/2019 

Sacramento Nepalese Crocker 15 2 8/25/2019 

Sacramento Senator Crocker 55   1/02/2020 

Sacramento Valley Hi Sutter 23 1 8/18/2019 

Winters Gordon 14 1 1/08/2020 

Woodland Host Gordon 36 1 10/23/2019 

Woodland Reveille Gordon 18   10/1/2019 

Woodland Yolo Sunset Gordon 14   12/14/2019 

Totals (16 @ 31.37%)   1350 40   

Month LCI Totals Female Totals Female % Male Totals Male % 

June 2019 1350 571 42.30% 779 57.70% 

July 2019 1354 576 42.54% 778 57.46% 

Aug 2019 1361 580 42.62% 781 57.38% 

Sept 2019 1364         
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Visionary Report 

Lion Bing Ventura 
Board of Director, Washoe Region 
 
The Northern California Lions Sight Association (NCLSA)  is 
a non-profit corporation whose members are all Lions in 
good standing from Lions Clubs of District 4-C5.  The Board 
of Directors are composed of four elected Directors from 
each of our four Regions, along with our Immediate Past 
NCLSA President, the current District Governor and our 
Immediate Past District Governor.  The NCLSA meets at 
the Denny’s Restaurant on 1235 Harbor Blvd, West Sacra-
mento, CA, the first Wednesday of every month at 6:30 
pm.  All Lions are welcome to attend the meetings.  If you 
are interested in serving on the NCLSA Board, please con-
tact a current Director.  Our website is www.nclsa.com.  
Clubs are encouraged to become a VIP Member and 
please remember to pay their VIP dues.   
 
Please support NCLSA by buying an Award.  For additional 
information, please visit the NCLSA 
website at www.nclsa.com and then 
click on Trust Awards, to view prices 
and pictures of the plaques.  Contact 
Director Lynn Ventura at (916) 798‐
4423 or email lynnven@aol.com 
and/or any NCLSA Director, if inter-
ested in ordering awards. 
 
Vision Is Possible (VIP) – In the last 
Board meeting on   October 2, 2019, 
a 65-year old woman was presented 
to the Board by Director Fay Young 
who was diagnosed with bilateral 
cataracts who has no insurance and 
cannot afford the total cost of sur-
gery. Director Fay will be referring 
the patient to the Spirit Program. 
 
PCC Derek Ledda and guest Yvette Nonato reported on the 
vision screening that was done with Autistic kids at ABC 
Center Base in the month of September 2019. A statistical 
data was also reported and the total number of autistic 
kids screened from March-September 2019 was 64 and 
about 39 percent were referred to either Optometrist or 
Ophthalmologist for further examination and evaluation. A 
follow up with ABC school will be arranged. 
 
Vision Screening Unit – Last September 14, Citrus Heights 
Lions Club had the van at the Mesa Verde High School for 

their activity that day.  On September 21 Rio Linda         
Lions reserved the van for their County Faire in Rio Linda. 
Lastly, on September 28, Mother Lode Lions Club,         
conducted a Special day for Veterans in Placerville and 
reserved the vision van for the day. Also, that same day 
alongside with the vision van,  Lions Lynn and Bing        
Ventura were conducting Blood Sugar testing which start-
ed from 8 am to a little after noon. It was cold and windy 
that day.  The Vision Van Unit was also at the Auburn Fair-
grounds on October 2nd as requested by the Auburn 49ers 
Lions for their Senior Healthcare event that day. On Octo-
ber 12, 2019 the van will be in Rocklin reserved by Rocklin 
Lions Club for their Mini Makers Fair event. Director Jim 
Kirkpatrick has arranged for a driver of the van that day. 
 
If you are interested in reserving the Sight Van, mail the 
reservation form and check to NCLSA Vision Screening 
Unit, c/o Jim Kirkpatrick.  His telephone number is 916-224
-8108 and email address is kirkpatrick32@comcast.net. 

The Reservation Form is available on 
NCLSA website at www.nclsa.com 
under Vision Screening.  Please send 
check and reservation form together. 
Do not hesitate in reserving the van. 
The calendar is getting full. VIP clubs 
may reserve the unit 12 months in 
advance.   
 
Also, the PlusOptix screening devices 
are available to all clubs at District 4-
C5 at $25 per day.  For additional 
information, please contact any 
NCLSA Director and/or your Region 
Chair to reserve the unit. 
 
Currently, NCLSA is seeking addition-
al QUALIFIED DRIVERS for the Vision 

Screening Unit. These drivers need to have experience 
driving large recreational vehicles; school buses; and/or 
tractor‐trailer type trucks. If interested, please contact any 
NCLSA Director. 
 
Fundraisers for NCLSA – There are new NCLSA Pins which 
feature the Vision Screening Unit (VSU) for sale at $5.00 
each. Additionally, they are still selling old VSU pins.  If you 
buy a set of 2 pins (old and new VSU pins) they are $8.00 
for a pair. Other than the pins, different plaques are also 
available for sale for your club awards. Please contact one 
of the Directors if you desire to purchase a pin or a plaque. 

http://www.nclsa.com
mailto:lynnven@aol.com
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District Directory Corrections 
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Additional correction: 

Title:  President, Sacramento Senator Lions Club 

Name:  Shirley Kato 

Page:  76 

Correction: 

Cell:  (916) 947-3422 

Email:  shirleyk55@sbcglobal.net  

Note:  If other corrections are necessary, please contact 

Lion Jeri Retzlaff at the email shown above! 

Lion Tim and Partner in Service (PinS)Mary Ann Luckinbill, 2VDG 
Donna Prince, PDG Erv Gon, and many other Lions helped with 
the pasty sales of tickets, shopping, cooking, and generally   
running around with set up and take down the hall.  
 

It was a pasty dinner with an old mining theme. Old mining 
equipment was on display at the dinner. Mining film on the big 
screen TV, and history notes on each table with some history of 
the Cornish Pasty. Everyone had a fun  lesson on the old mining 
ways, good food and drink, and many raffle prizes to win. 
 

A crowd of nearly 100 Lions for the evening (Cousin Jack's and 
Cousin Jenny's) enjoyed the meal. Thank you to all that came to 
the fundraiser, and supported 1VDG Cat.  Special THANK YOU 
to the kitchen staff of Higgins Diggins, you're the best.  
 

After the smoke clears, there should be a nice piece of change for 1VDG Cat to help her with expenses as she climbs the ladder in 
leadership.  

L-R: Tim Luckinbill, 1VDG Cat, and PinS Mary Ann Luckinbill 

mailto:shirleyk55@sbcglobal.net
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Lions Special Kids Day committee 

members Lions Tom and Cathy 

Messier and Dusty Harrison have 

been busy building benches for the 

Ride to Walk Facility in Lincoln.   
 

All three benches were purchased 

by Lions Clubs as part of the Special 

Kids Day bench fundraiser.  Two of 

the benches include plaques for 

dedication to PCC Sue/PDG Bob 

Olin and PDGs Don and Carol Ring.   

The benches will be used year-

round; however, during the Special 

Kids Day event, they will be used at 

the stage area for seating. 
 

If you are interested in purchasing 

a bench, get yours soon as we are 

limited in how many we can place 

at the site.   Please contact Cabinet Treasurer Kitty Kramer 

by email (denandkitk@aol.com) or phone (530-312-3898).  

This is a great way to recognize a Lion(s) or Lions Club!   

The Penn Valley Lions and the Penn Valley Rotary Clubs 

participated in a friendly golf match at the Lake Wildwood 

Golf Course.  The purpose of the golf match was to have 

both local organizations come together to generate funds 

for a youth charity of their choice.  Our Penn Valley Lions 

Club chose NEO in Grass Valley as their youth charity.  NEO 

strives to empower youth to make healthy lifestyle choices 

by creating new events and opportunities in a safe envi-

ronment.  Although our local Lions won the golf match, 

the local Rotary were declared winners in generating more 

donated funds.  The golf teams were mixed with Lions and 

Rotary members.  At the end of the day, many friendships 

were made and our local youth charities are a little richer 

today as a result of the great work by both organizations.  

Where There is a Need…….. 

Lions Tom Messier, Dusty Harrison and Cathy Messier with three new benches 

PDGs Don and Carol Ring’s Bench Plaque 
Pictured are the players from both organizations and the    

Presidents from both clubs, Lion Bruce Puphal and  
Rotarian Lindy Beatie 
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Colfax Lion Dr. Russ Worrall and his wife Rozlynn returned 
from a cultural exchange to southern Africa and Madagas-
car in the late Spring of this year. When traveling they 
bring simple reading glasses and school supplies to distrib-
ute to local people in need.  Having been in almost 90 
countries to date, Madagascar was among the most      
impoverished.  Simple reading glasses which we can buy 
almost everywhere for a few dollars are not available.  Our 
supply of a few dozen pairs were given away quickly for 
people working on sewing, basket making, fish net repair, 
etc.  

In June, Orangevale Lion Don Ring arranged for Lion Russ 
to pick up a box of over 200 reading glasses provided by 
the Folsom Project for the Visually Impaired at Folsom 

Prison.  As theft and 
corruption at all levels 
is a fact of life for the 
Malagasy people, Li-
ons Russ and Rozlynn 
were  fortunate to 
have made contact 
with a National Geo-
graphic guide who 
volunteered to dis-
tribute the glasses to 
those in need.  Colfax 
Lions provided a do-
nation for shipping to 
Madagascar ($120). 
The box was mailed 
on June 20th and after 

two months they   received an email from Flores, their 
contact that it had arrived in good condition.  He is now 
providing much needed vision support to many happy  

Where There is a Need…….. 

Response from Saula Floris regarding donations: 

Dear Rozlynn and Russel, 
 

I would like to inform you that most of the reading glasses are given away, the +2.00 and 2.25, I do not have any 
more. The +3.25 and +3.50,there are some more left. 
Last week I was in a remote area to give them out to the association of women who is doing cooking, weaving and 
some fishermen in this village. I could not meet all of them because some of them were still busy. I met their repre-
sentative and trained them about the use and the maintenance of the reading glasses as you instructed me to do.I 
will be back there in ten days and give the rest of glasses to people who could not get theirs. 
I gave out some glasses to teachers as well. They felt deeply indebted to both of you and the Lion’s Club of Colfax. 
Needless to tell that those glasses will be put in good use such as used for reading, making lesson plans and correcting 
papers. 
In a nut shell, all the people who get benefits of your donation are so grateful to the donors and kept telling GOD 
BLESS THEM, Rozlynn, Russel and the Lion’s Club of Colfax.  You never imagine how popular you are here in M/car, 
precisely in Diego-Suarez and its surroundings. 
Once again, thank you very much indeed for your help and we hope to have a close collaboration with you in the near 
future. 

http://colfax.you/
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On October 10, 2019, the Woodland Joint Unified School 
District Board of Education gave the Woodland Host,    
Reveille, and Yolo Sunset Lions, in collaboration with the 
Elks Lodge, Certificates of Appreciation for the six years of 
the Literacy (Reading) program in their schools. Also, these 
Clubs sponsored a new elementary summer school pro-
gram, Science, Technology, Engineering and Math (STEM), 
with a gift of $4,000 for the purchase of books related to 
STEM careers or topics.   

 
Folsom Lake Lions Club had the honor of hosting a visit 
from District Governor Sarah Enloe and some of her      
cabinet on September 21.  The club meets in the Veterans 
Hall in Folsom and dinner was catered by the Chef at the 
Hall.   Dinner was followed with presentations by DG     
Sarah, 1st VDG Cat Gon, 2nd VDG Donna Prince, and each 
of the Cabinet members.  PDG Andy Anderson also spoke 

about LCIF, and recruitment of new members.  Also, in 
attendance were PDG Carol Ring, PDG Don Ring, and PDG 
Rich DeCuir.  Members were encouraged to bring in new 
members and to attend the District Convention from April 

24-26 in San Ramon.  We hope to see many of you there! 
During DG Sarah’s visitation at the Antelope Lions Club, 
she performed a new member induction.  New baby Lion, 
Lori Bullis, is the niece of 2VDG Donna Prince (sponsor).  
Her husband, Robert, will also be inducted;  unfortunately, 

he was ill that night.  

Not to be forgotten, Patty Hopper, Foresthill Lions 
(sponsored by Lions Larry and Carol) attended this 
meeting for her re-induction into the Club.  Lion Patty had 
been a member of the Club for many years before moving 
down the hill. Lions Larry and 
Carol, Region Chair Lion Tim 
Luckingbill, and Zone Chair Lion 
Helene Smith, conducted the in-

L to R:  Woodland Host Lions Jeff Walton, RC Dennis Puccetti, 
Susan Vogelesang, Jim Fuller, Tim Leathers (kneeling), Reveille 

Lions Carol Nicholson, PDG Frank Dunn, and Lucinda Talkington 
with Etsy 



 17 

 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 7 - I S S U E  4  

Where There is a Need…….. 

The Loomis Lions Club has been a high activity community 

group since beyond any member’s memory.  It began in 

1953 with more than 40 founding members, all of them 

business owners, local politicians, farmers and managers 

of main street businesses.  The numbers of members    

today are in the 50s and growing and the member de-

scription about the same.  Half of its members hail from 

the Loomis Basin and half from nearby communities. 

One of the reasons this club’s recruiting and retentions 

are one of the best in District 4-C5 is due to strong leader-

ship, great locations for meetings, and many worthwhile 

projects.  Every member is busy and most members volun-

teer to do more. 

Here’s a short list of some of our year-long programs 

which keep us together and involved.  They are displayed 

in no particular order or by level of importance. 

The Health Booth – Each year the Town of Loomis, 

through its Chamber of Commerce, orchestrates the 

town’s Eggplant Festival.  This year, as in several recent 

years, more than 20,000 visitors paid Loomis a day-long 

visit during that event.  Loomis Lions, while teamed with 

Walgreen Drugs, assembled a ‘Health Booth’.  Together, 

Walgreens and Lions provided free flu shots (51), blood 

pressure exams, and 30 tests for diabetes. 

Dinner Nights at the Goose – Loomis Lions make their two 

fund raising Crab Feeds (February and November) dining 

nights for locals and for others who come great distanc-

es.  These two events are posted well in advance so   

members can plan vacations to be present at their 

posts.  Funds from these public efforts make possible the 

club’s many scholarships, and for giving cash support for 

local needs and international crisis. 

Christmas Gifts for Families – Each year the club gives 

working capitol to a town grade school for the purpose of 

gifting help for families of children whom they know are 

struggling to make ends meet.  The two families are told 

the cash comes from an anonymous donor or donors.  The 

membership takes joy in helping without being identified. 

Membership Attraction Campaign – The club recognized 

years back that recruiting rarely works unless the poten-

tial new members are sought in places outside the club-

house.  To make recruiting payoff and fun, the campaigns 

never end and members go into Town Hall meetings, do 

some hustling in the crowded crab feeds, and mingle 

among Chamber of Commerce gatherings.  Sometimes 

they do their selling of the club while in some concoction 

of a uniform and helmet.  It pays to have creative recruit-

ers willing to sell the club at every gathering. 

There are more, of course, but these should suffice to 
make clear we are, indeed, not your ordinary Lions Club. 

Woodland Host Lions recently participated in Woodland’s 
Annual “Stroll Through History.”  The event highlights   
historic buildings in the city, including the Scout Cabin 
sponsored by the club.  This gave “stollers” an opportunity 
to view the inside of the cabin.  Tables were set up with 
information about the projects conducted.  This includes 
eyeglass collections, literacy program, quilt fundraiser, 
flag disposal program, wreath sales this fall, Mothers Day 
tea in May 2020, diabetes walk event in April, and club    
brochure.  Lion Carlene Lucas lead the event for the club.  
Donations were also accepted during the day’s event. 
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Where There is a Need…….. 

Colfax Railroad Days is a celebration of Colfax's con-
tribution in the construction of the Transcontinental 
Railroad. Colfax Railroad Days was a huge success!  
This year included 1840's encampment and                 
re-enactors, big trains, model trains, live music, food 
and vendors. It was a 2-day event for the whole    
family. 

The excitement for the Colfax Lions is that we sold 
out of our hamburger and cheeseburger supplies 
each day. The income from this event will allow our 
club to provide more support to our local and world-
wide community. And yes, we are planning to buy 
more food supplies for next year! 
 

District 4-C5 DG Sarah Enloe, recently made her offi-

cial visit to the Downieville Lions Club.  She was ac-

companied by 1st VDG Cat Gon, 2nd VDG Donna 

Prince; and PDG Andy Anderson.   

In addition, the local Club also hosted visiting Lions 

from the Grass Valley Host Lions Club and the Foothill 

Lions Club.  During her visit, DG Sarah honored sever-

al Downieville Lions for their exceptional service to 

the Club and community.  

Picture from L to R with DG Sarah:  Ingrid Larson, 

Treasurer; Suzanne Smith, Calendar and Octoberfest 

Chairperson; Bernie Stringer, President; Mike Galan, 

Past President; Karen Galan, Secretary; and Frank 

Lang, Past President and Past LCIF Chairman 

Lion David Maxwell (above) received an accomplish-
ment pin from  DG Sarah during her recent visit to 
Foresthill Lions.  She also presented her pin to Presi-
dent Scott Thorne. Lion Sandy Smith received a Proud 
Lion pin. 
 
In addition to DG Sarah, 1VDG Cat, 2VDG Donna, PDG 
Andy Anderson, RC Tim Luckinbill and ZC Helene 
Smith were also in attendance. 
 

Colfax Lions Burger Meisters - Dan, Josh, Earl  



 19 

 

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 7 - I S S U E  4  

Where There is a Need…….. 

 

As a Membership Chair for the Fair Oaks Host Lions Club, 
Lion Sharon Boss recently received a “Key” award for   
successfully opening the door of Lionsim to five new 
members in the last two years.  The Fair Oaks Host Lions 
are very proud of her and the influence she has had in her 
community. 

Fair Oaks Host Lions John Boss and Jerry Westerman    
presented a $100 prize to the best “Cluckn’ Crow” con-
testant at their annual Chicken Festival in Fair Oaks in late      
September. 

DG Sarah Enloe, Lion Carle and members of the Cabinet 
visited Higgins Diggins Lions Club on September 5th.  The 
club celebrated DG   Sarah's visit with a luau fit for a 
queen, including BBQ ribs, teriyaki chicken, rice, fresh 
fruit, macaroni salad and coconut cake.  Mai Tai's and oth-
er beverages flowed from the bar all evening. 
 
The audience of over 45 Lions and friends listened to DG 
Sarah as she presented her goals, and those of our Inter-
national President Dr. Jung-Yul Choi for the coming year.  
Several other Executive Cabinet Members were in attend-
ance including 1VDG Cat Gon, 2VDG Donna Prince, Cabi-
net Secretary Zenny Yagan, Foothill Zone Chair Helene 
Smith, Sutter Zone Chair Beth Esternon, and GMT Coordi-
nator, PDG Andy Anderson.  IPDG Doug Wight and Lion 
Diana Beer were present also.   
 
DG  Sarah recognized many Higgins Diggins members for 
their dedication to serving as Lions, including President 
Laura Barhydt, Charter Member PDG Dick Dickey, Lion 
Rich Fraley, who recently celebrated his 45th anniversary 
as a Lion and spe-
cial recognition 
was given to Lion 
Terri Hemings 
who volunteers 
many hours keep-
ing the Higgins 
Lions Community 
Center it top con-
dition. 
 
At the end of the 
evening Higgins 
presented DG Sa-
rah with a gift and 
Lion Carle re-
ceived a Missouri-
style coconut cus-
tard pie.  He said 
later it tasted just 
like his 
Grandma's! 

DG Sarah 

with Presi-

dent Laura 

Barhydt 
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Where There is a Need…….. 

Quite a few District 4-C5 Lions helped support the Juvenile Diabetes 
Research Foundation (JDRF) by walking in their annual fundraiser on 
Sunday, October 6th.   
 
Thanks to the following clubs for sending walkers and/or made dona-
tions to help this important cause! 
 

 Galt Lions 
 Foresthill Lions 
 Higgins Diggins Lions 
 Foothill Lions 
 Grass Valley Host Lions 
 Nevada City Lions 
 Folsom Lake Lions and Leos 
 Capitol Lions 
 Camellia Lions 
 Golden State Lions 
 Maharlika Lions 

DG Sarah’s visit to Nevada 

City Lions.  She recognized 

several members for their 

outstanding service.  L-R:  

Lions Chuck Woerner, DG 

Sarah Enloe, IPDG Doug 

Wight, Dora Hermansen, 

Ina Elrod, Mike Hill and 

President Diana Beer. 

Citrus Heights Lions Club recently had a 

great board meeting. In addition, eyeglasses 

were counted that they collected for the Fol-

som Project for the Visually Imparied. The 

Folsom Project is a project that District 4-C5 

works with the Folsom prisoners.  

The prisoners clean, tag, and box the collect-

ed eyeglasses to be send to other countries. 

We heard about a grandmother that it was 

her first time seeing because of the eyeglass-

es we collected!  Love being Lions! 

L-R:  CS Zenny Yagen, Diabetes Chair Lynn Ventura, ZC Helene Smith, Myrna 

Abguang, IPDG Doug Wight, and DG Sarah Enoe ready to roll 
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Where There is a Need…….. 

L-R:  Lion Arnie Romanello, Newly inducted Lion Jivat Mukhi , DG Sarah  Enloe, 

and PDG Andy Anderson.   

As the first rays of sunshine peeked through the pines at Blue Rock Golf Club in Vallejo, one could already hear the 
happy voices of our Maharlika Lions members setting up for the day’s golf tournament activities. It was a cheery carry 
over from the night before where they prepared gift bags for the players, sponsor signs and all of the tournament   
material required for this event. This day was the culmination of Maharlika’s golf tournament event and a shining    
example of Mark Bemba’s leadership skills and how our members can have a good time getting together for a greater 
purpose. There were Bert and Julie Melizza who once again offered their home, Lynn and Bing Ventura, Rey and Susan 
De Jesus, Jojo and Evelyn Francisco, Fil and Les Duldulao, Pete and Vicki Lumbang, Theresa Pascua, Christina Garcia, 
Vickie Debord, Raul Bernaldez, Derek Ledda and President Myrna Agbunag.  This day was preceded by a great deal of 
preparation which included but was not limited to securing sponsors, players, picnic reservations, raffle and give away 
gifts, refreshments and assigning specific responsibility for each activity. The event began with each player warmly 
greeted, registered and assigned a golf 
cart, player flight and starting tee box. 
They also received individual gift bags 
with refreshments and escorted to their 
assigned shotgun starting locations. While 
playing they were afforded a      special 
roving Cognac shot service by President 
Myrna Agbunag and Lion Kendra Don-
aldson. Given the drop in temperature 
this was a welcomed on course service. 
 
Golf play ended on time with all players in 
good spirits, hungry and ready to dig into 
the sumptuous lunch prepared by the 
members at the park across the way. 
While the players were on the course, the 
members proceeded to set the park tables unpack the food and prepared the prizes and raffles. The food was          
deliciously served with a roast pig artfully centered by Les Duldulao. The variety of food provided even the most      
discriminating of tastes ample choices to pick from. Chairman Mark noted that participation was somewhat limited 
this year owing to simultaneous scheduling of other tournaments. He will try to avoid similar overlaps next year. How-
ever, even with competing tournaments, the Maharlika tournament was a complete success. Lunch was highlighted 
with the awards program where many recipients were gracious enough to donate back some of their prize money.  
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PDG Andy Anderson 
Tournament Director 
 

The LEF Golf Tournament was held on Saturday, Septem-
ber 28th at the Mather Field Golf Course.  The day started 
off COOL and by mid-day it was still COOL.  However, 44 
outstanding golfers took to the course without blinking 
an eye. 

We had teams representing Higgins Diggins Lions Club, 
Maharlika Lions Club, Woodland Reveille/Host Lions 
Clubs, Roseville Host, Embarcadero Lions Club, Folsom 
City Host Lions Club and Foothill Lions Club.  We also had 
teams representing Total Service Logistics, Mike Pinker-
ton CPA office, and two teams of friends all come out and 
play, under the leadership of Lion Cathy Messier and PDG 
Andy Anderson. 

Our Bronze, Green Flag and Tee-Box sponsors were out-

standing.  Penn-Valley Hi-Graders and Meadow Vista  
Lions Clubs were our Bronze Sponsors.  The Green Flags 
were sponsored by the Anderson Family, Gold Country 
Lions Club, RC Lion Gayle Kono, Lion Cathay Messier and 
M&M Properties, PDG Steven Morgan (District 4-L1), 
MD4 Student Speaker Foundation, Michael Pinkerton 
CPA, PDG Mike Retzlaff, PDG James & Lion Josephine 
Fong, PCC Derek Ledda, AGM Capitol Mortgages, PDG 
Steve and Lion Richie Picchi (Dist 4-C4) and Esparto Lions 
Club.  The Tee-Box sponsors were Woodland Host Lions 
Club, DG Sarah and Lion Carle Enloe, 1st VDG Cat and PDG 
Erv Gon, 2nd VDG Donna and Lion Brad Prince, IPDG Doug 
Wight, City of Hope (Lion Dave Pevny), Bristlecone Ken-
nel, Capitol Lions Club, PDG Chris Ohrmund (Dist 4-L2), 
Yolo Lumber of Woodland, Lion Jeff Walton, Nevada City 

Lions Club, Bear River LEOs Club, PCC Rich and Lion Sandi 
Wilmot, Auburn Host Lions Club, Esparto Lions Club, PDG 
Nick McNicholas, and My Sister’s House. 

The volunteer staff who did an amazing job were Lions 
Mitzi Stockel, Ellen Yevdakimov, Tom Messier, Merita 
Sumovic, David Stoermer, Robert Stoermer, Jeff Walton, 
Jeri Retzlaff, DG Sarah Enloe, 1st VDG Cat Gon, PDG Erv 
Gon, and 2nd VDG Donna Prince.  We had PDG Nick 
McNicholas driving the drink cart and Lion Tony Santos 
with his camera taking pictures. 

The winning team members of the tournament were (The 
Force) Ed Wofford, Carlos Lopez, Chris Reeves and PDG 
Andy Anderson.  2nd Place team were (Maharlika Lions) 
Ron Tolentino, Lito Bautista, Mark Bamba and Conrad De 
Castro.  The team with the most fun were (Woodland 
Reveille/Host) PDG Frank Dunn, PDG John Lynch, Lion 
Tim Leathers and Lion Joe Martinez.  The longest drive for 
women was Lion Jenn Smith and for men was Esteban 
Castellanos.  Putting contest winner was John Bennett. 
The closest to the pin for women was Linda Raigoza and 
the men was Carlos Lopez. 

The total funds raised by everyone for the LEF and the 
MD4 Student Speaker Foundation was $9,645. 

Lions Education Foundation (LEF) Golf Tournament 

PDG Andy Anderson’s Team “The Force” 

PDG Mike Retzlaff, IPCT Sherri Retzlaff and team trying to sink 
the putt! 

Photos by Lion Tony Santos @ https://

www.photosbyasantos.com/Events/2019-09-28-LEF-Golf-

Tournment/ 
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Lions Education Foundation (LEF) Golf Tournament 

Woodland Host Lion Dave Stoermer and Yolo Sunset Lion 
Robert Stoermer at the “wine” hole. 

Lion Jenn Smith, Women’s Longest Drive, with PDG Frank Dunn 

After tournament presentations 

MD-4 Student Speaker Foundation Chair Chris Ohrman 

2nd place Team was Maharlika Lions – Ron Tolentino, Mark 
Bamba, and Lito Bautista Conrad de Castro (not in picture) 

presented by DG Sarah Enloe, PDG Frank Dunn and Lion Joe 
Martinez 

The Crew:  (L-R) Lions Ed Smith, PCC Chris Ohrman, PDG 
Erv Gon, Merita Sumovic, PDG Nick McNicholas,             

DG Sarah Enloe, PDG Mike Retzlaff, Cathy Messier,    
Dave Pevny, PDG Andy Anderson, 2VDG Donna Prince, 

1VDG Cat Gon, and  
“too hot to handle” photographer, Tony Santos  

L I O N S  P R I D E — V O L U M E  3 7 - I S S U E  4  
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October 18, 2019 
Folsom City Lions - Annual Golf Tournament 
1620 E. Natoma St., Folsom 

$120 per player 
Tee Time 8:30 am Reception/Opportunity Drawing 1:30 pm 
Includes reception, range balls, cart, opportunity drawing 
Contact Bill Bonham (916) 747-3952 or Dan Hunter (916) 207-6094 

October 19, 2019 
Mother Lode Lions Taco Fiesta 
4701 Missouri Flat Rd., Diamond Springs 

1 taco $2, 3 tacos $5, full dinner $10 (2 tacos, rice/beans), Nachos $3 
5 to 8 pm 
No host bar 
Tickets available at Mother Lode Candy Shack or members 

October 25, 2019 
Sacramento Golden State Lions Halloween      Karao-
ke Night 
7909 Bruceville Rd., Sacramento 

$25 per person 
Halloween Costume Contest—$100 cash prize 
6 pm dinner buffet 
Contact Cecille @ (916)397-6391 or (916) 802-1708 

October 25, 2019 
Woodland Host Lions/Yolo Sunset BBQ Dinner  
Scout Cabin. 
515 Lincoln St., Woodland 

$20 per person 
BBQ Chicken and Ribs 
6 pm dinner 
Contact Dennis Puccetti at (530) 669-7941 or (530) 867-6038 for tickets 

October 31, 2019 
Woodland Host Lions  Holiday Wreath  
Fundraiser 

$45 for a 22”  mixed evergreen wreath/faux red berries 
Contact www.woodlandhostlions.org for order form 
Or contact Tim Leathers (530) 601-6330, Larry Vogelesang         (530) 662-
3814, or Wes Nelson (209) 605-1331 

November 1, 2019 
Maharlika Lions Spooktacular Dinner/Dance 
VFW Hall, 2784 Stockton Blvd., Sacramento 

$35 for 3 course dinner 
6 pm 
Costumes encouraged/prizes for best costume 
Contact Adeli @ (916) 326-6284 or Trisha @ (916) 945-6209 

November 2, 2019 
Higgins Diggins Lions Meatloaf Dinner 
Higgins Diggins Community Center 
22490 E. Hacienda Dr., Grass Valley 

$15 per person (only 100 tickets to be sold) 
5:30 pm social, 6 pm dinner 
Big dessert auction 
Contact Pat Tavare @ (530) 574-1305 or pat@stbinc.com 

November 9, 2019 
Citrus Heights Lions Craft Fair 
Citrus Heights Community Center 
6300 Fountain Square Dr., Citrus Heights 

9 am – 3 pm 
54 vendors, raffle prizes starting at 10 am 
Homemade bake sale, lunch available 
Free parking/free admission 
Contact Mary Runion @ mrunion@pacbell.net 

December 7, 2019 
Elk Grove Lions Crab/Shrimp Feed/Dance 
Elk Grove SES Portuguese Hall 
10427 E. Stockton Blvd., Elk Grove 

$50 per person 
6 pm social, 7 pm dinner, 9-11 pm dance 
Tickets available at www.ElkGroveLionsFoundation.org or contact 
Jack Edwards @ (916) 240-9302 
 

December 7, 2019 
Senator Lions Club DandeLions Arts/Crafts Show 
Sacramento Buddist Church 
2401 Riverside Blvd., Sacramento 

9 am—3 pm 
For more information, visit www.SacramentoSenatorLions.org 

January 12, 2019 
Embarcadero Lions Night at the Theatre 
“Pump Boys and Dinettes” presented by the  Sacra-
mento Theatre Company 
 

$40 per person 
5:30 pm dinner, 7 pm show 
Contact Mark Steffens @ (916) 214-8650 or steffens.mark@gmail.com for 
more information and tickets 

Don’t forget to advertise your club events!  See Page 27 for details!! 
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2019-2020 Cabinet Officer Contacts 
CABINET OFFICERS PHONE EMAIL 

Sarah Enloe, District Governor (916) 769-8601 (cell) dg@district4c5.org 

Cat Gon, 1st Vice District Governor (916) 427-5747 (hm) 
(916) 607-0556 (cell) 

1vdg@district4c5.org 

Donna Prince, 2nd Vice District Governor (530) 268-0906 
(530) 305-8077 (cell) 

2vdg@district4c5.org 

Zenny Yagen, Cabinet Secretary (916) 599-6544 (cell) cs@district4c5.org 

Kitty Kramer, Cabinet Treasurer (530) 312-3898 (cell) ct@district4c5.org 

DONNER REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Tim Luckinbill, Region Chair,  (530) 272-7131 donnerregion@district4c5.org 

Helene Smith, Foothill Zone Chair (530) 367-6583 foothillzone@district4c5.org 

Ginger Jackson, Sierra Zone (530) 265-6416 sierrazone@district4c5.org 

   DOS RIOS REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Dennis Puccetti,  Region Chair (530) 669-7941 dosriosregion@district4c5.org 

Jim Fuller, Gordon Zone Chair (530) 908-1880 gordonzone@district4c5.org 

Jeri Wartena, Wolfskill Zone Chair (916) 217-9486 wolfskillzone@district4c5.org 

SACRAMENTO REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Gayle Kono,  Region Chair (916) 213-8261 sacramentoregion@district4c5.org 

Josephine Fong, Crocker Zone Chair (916) 391-3666 crockerzone@district4c5.org 

Beth Esternon, Sutter Zone Chair (916) 802-1708 sutterzone@district4c5.org 

WASHOE REGION PHONE EMAIL 

Becky Bell, Region Chair (530) 672-1892 
(530) 906-008 

washoeregion@district4c5.org 

Kathleen Daugherty, Eureka Zone Chair (530) 878-8284 (hm) 
(530) 867-3113 (cell) 

eurekazone@district4c5.org 

Evelyn Butler, Marshall Zone Chair (916) 990-4826 marshallzone@district4c5.org 

Continued on next page 
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Pride Bulletin Editor: 
Kitty Kramer 
editor@district4c5.org 
 
Please forward all  
articles and photos  
(please identify who is in photos) by the 5th of 
each month! 

To Qualify for Club District 4-C5 Bulletin 
Contest: 
 
Mail or email your club bulletins to: 
1. Kitty Kramer, editor@district4c5.org 
2. DG Sarah Enloe, dg@district4c5.org 
3. Cabinet Secretary Zenny Yagen, 

cs@district4c5.org 
 

Share your club’s event flyers to advertise throughout the district!!   
Send information to the following: 
 

1.  Email blast messages—Messages@district4c5.org 
2.  Webmaster—Events@district4c5.org 
3.  Facebook—pr@district4c5.net 
4.  Pride Bulletin—editor@district4c5.org 

2019-2020 Global Action Team and LCIF Coordinator 

NAME PHONE EMAIL 

PDG Nick McNicholas 
Global Leadership Team Coordinator 

(530) 908-2048  glt@district4c5.org 

PDG Andy Anderson 
Global Membership Team Coordinator 

(916)  687-8133 (hm) 
(916) 955-3882 (cell) 

gmt@district4c5.org 

Lion Jill Santos 
Global Service Team Coordinator 

(916) 337-2421 gst@district4c5.org 

PDG Andy Anderson 
Lions Clubs International Foundation Chair 

(916) 687-8133 (hm) 
(916) 955-3882 (cell) 

lcif@district4c5.org 

USA/Canada Forum Lions University Graduates USA/Canada Forum 3 amigas!! 


